
  

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Date:   November 12, 2020 

Contact:  Carrie Dittman 

                          Centerville-Washington Park District 

                          937-433-5155 or cdittman@cwpd.org  

Subject:  Honeysuckle Removal Protects Wildlife and Improves Park Visitor Experience 

         
(Images: 1. Dense honeysuckle in Grant Park. 2. Honeysuckle removed from Grant Park. 3. Spring wildflowers begin to emerge in place of 

the removed honeysuckle.) 

 

CENTERVILLE, OH: Honeysuckle was introduced in the United States in the mid to late 1800s as an ornamental plant. It 

has since become one of the most aggressive invasive, non-native plants in the state of Ohio. Honeysuckle shades out 

desirable native woodland plants, a problem for native wildlife that depend on native plants for food and shelter. As one of the 

first plants to green up in the spring, you are more likely to notice honeysuckle along roadsides and in local woodlands at that 

time. However, fall is the best time of year to make efforts to eliminate honeysuckle.  

 

Centerville-Washington Park District (CWPD) is working to reduce honeysuckle in fourteen of their parks this fall, including 

Beechwood Springs, Bill Yeck, Big Bend, Black Oak, Donnybrook, Forest Walk, Grant, Greene Line, Nutt Woods, Oak Creek 

South, Pleasant Hill, Rooks Ravine, Rosewood and Yankee Parks. Removal techniques include digging out plants and using 

targeted foliar spraying. After dense honeysuckle removal, extended sightlines are reestablished 

in park woodlands and wildflowers begin to emerge in their place. Both are benefits for park 

visitors, making for a more pleasant hiking experience.  

 

 



  

CWPD volunteers have contributed to the fight against honeysuckle. Local scout groups, park neighbors and volunteer groups 

from Yaskawa Motoman and Centerville City Schools have worked tirelessly to clear honeysuckle from Grant Park.  

 

“The Centerville-Washington Park District appreciates the efforts of our volunteers to restore natural areas,” said CWPD 

Community Engagement Coordinator Ginger Clark. “We welcome additional assistance in the fight against this threat to the 

local ecosystem.” 

 

You can help reduce the impact of invasive honeysuckle by volunteering to clear honeysuckle in your local parks. To get 

involved with efforts in Centerville, contact Ginger Clark at gclark@cwpd.org. In addition, removing honeysuckle from your 

own yard will keep this invasive plant from spreading to other areas. 

 

### 

 

The Centerville-Washington Park District operates eight community parks, nine nature parks, and 34 neighborhood parks 

encompassing more than 1,030 acres in Centerville and Washington Township. For more information about the Centerville-Washington 

Park District, please call (937) 433-5155 or visit www.cwpd.org. 
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